
T h e  c o m m i t t e e  a p p r o v e d  t h e  m i n u t e s  a s  p r e s e n t e d .

C.  Review of Follow Up Report Relating to Recommendation 1
The committee reviewed applicable Standards and draft response to Recommendation 1; reviewed evidence and
identified additional evidence.
Members discussed the frequency of assessment for SLOs and SAOs: SLOs are assessed every 3 years as part of
comprehensive program review. SAOs are assessed every year. It was noted that CTE programs are required to
complete program review every two years. SLO Coordinator Howell confirmed that SLOs and SAOs are
addressed in the comprehensive and annual program review templates.
Department chairs and the SLO Coordinator have worked diligently to complete program assessment schedules
and the schedules are currently available on the SLO website. Coordinator Howell noted the majority of
department chairs have completed their assessment planning.
The spring 2018 ILO survey was sent to the whole campus and is available; the spring 2019 survey was also
completed and will be available soon.
Coordinator Howell will provide a report showing the programs that have submitted SLO assessments according
to their schedule.

The Study Skills Center and tutoring center in the library will remain as SLO programs under Learning
Services. Existing program SAOs have been revised and condensed into two SLOs and are pending review.

The Outcomes and Assessment Committee completed its comparison of SLOs in syllabi with SLOs in course
closure: the survey is still active, he is awaiting direction on whether to keep the survey open and send
reminders to faculty. VP Tafoya directed that the survey be closed at this time. Eighty-four (84) faculty members
responded to the survey.
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Student surveys regarding will address the deficiencies found by the external evaluation team related to
evaluation of services library and learning services.
In response to inquiry by Dr. Patterson, VP Tafoya refe


